
Harford County Regional Association of Student Councils 

General Assembly—October 2nd, 2018. 
I. Call to Order. George Nickels, presiding, called the General Assembly to order at 

10:05. Secretary Nick Getz recorded minutes. The meeting was hosted by Patterson Mill 

High School. 
II. Roll Call. The following schools were not present: Center for Educational Opportunity, 

Harford Technical High School, Magnolia Middle School. 
III. Approval of Agenda. A motion was made to approve the agenda. Motion passed at 

10:07.  
IV. Officer Reports.  

a. 2nd Vice President—Elizabeth Herron. Helped out at Prince of Peace bingo 

night, attended two EB meetings and MASC Advance. 
b. Treasurer—Grace Herron. Current balance: $9,467.26. Looking to have a 

Panera fundraiser to start off the year. Applying for HCRASC grants and working 

on donations from local businesses. 
c. 1st Vice President—Alex Rawlett. Goals: better and more central 

communication, working wherever George needs help, and spreading the word 

about HCRASC. New Superintendent has been great to work with and his meeting 

with us help spread the word about HCRASC. 
d. President—George Nickels.  Had a group of volunteers work at the Tools for 

Schools event. Dr. Bulson came to speak with the Executive Board during our 

first meeting. Working to plan a School Issues Forum so that we can discuss 

issues in our schools. Director of Student Services will be attending the February 

GA  

meeting to discuss mental illness and how to help others. More sharing table 

dates will be set up in the future and shared via the remind.  
V. *SMOB Report—Josh Oltarzewski. Dr. Bulson is engaged in a Listen and Learn tour to 

learn what’s going on in HCPS schools. He is seeking feedback and ideas from HCPS 

families, staff and students. Board happenings: Homestead-Wakefield Elem wants a new 

playground. Facilities offices presented the Capital Improvement Program to seek 

Harford County government approval, and more funding for special education 

classrooms. 
VI. Unfinished Business. None. 

VII. New Business. 
a. Round Table Presentations.  The Executive Board hosted 3 roundtable 

discussions about the charity of the year, so delegates had a better idea of what 

they were voting on. The choices were: 
i. Four Diamonds 

ii. Habitat for Humanity 
iii. Edgewood Boys' and Girls’ Club 

b. Voting on HCRASC Charity for the Year. Delegates selected Four Diamonds 

as the HCRASC Charity of the Year. 
c. End of Meeting Survey. https://bit.ly/2OvJal 

VIII. Announcements. 

https://bit.ly/2OvJal


a. Advisor Mrs. Winaker—Thank you to Patterson Mill for hosting the first GA of 

this year. There is an At-a-Glance sent out with each Executive Board meeting to 

make communication better. MASC Fall Leadership Conference is on November 

17th, this is a beneficial event for all, including middle school students and high 

school students. HCRASC dues are due by the November GA in order to 

participate in the December SMOB election. 
IX. Adjournment. A motion to adjourn the meeting was made at 11:00 am The motion 

passed via unanimous consent and the meeting was adjourned at 11:00 am. 
 
*SMOB Josh Oltarzewski was unable to attend the meeting, so President George Nickels 

presented his report.  


